
SENATE BILL REPORT
SJM 8023

As Reported by Senate Committee On:
Transportation, February 8, 2016

Brief Description:  Requesting that the Stanwood railway station be named "Mary Margaret 
Haugen Station."

Sponsors:  Senators Hobbs, Bailey and King.

Brief History:  
Committee Activity:  Transportation:  2/08/2016, 2/08/16 [DP, DNP].

SENATE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

Majority Report:  Do pass.
Signed by Senators King, Chair; Fain, Vice Chair, Budget ; Hobbs, Ranking Minority 

Member; Carlyle, Cleveland, Miloscia, Rivers and Takko.

Minority Report:  Do not pass.
Signed by Senator Ericksen.

Staff:  Hayley Gamble (786-7452)

Background:  Current law authorizes the Washington State Transportation Commission 
(Commission) to name or rename state transportation facilities, such as state highways, 
bridges, and ferry terminals.  The entity or person requesting the naming must provide 
evidence, as determined by the Commission, indicating community support and acceptance 
of the proposal.  Historically, the Legislature passing a memorial in support of a naming 
proposal has been considered by the Commission as a measure of community support.  The 
Commission typically holds public hearings on naming proposals to collect additional input 
from residents, elected officials, and other groups who represent the area encompassing the 
transportation facility to be named.

Summary of Bill:  The Legislature recognizes the public service work of former Senator 
Haugen and requests the Commission commence proceedings to name the Stanwood 
Railway Station the "Mary Margaret Haugen Station."

Appropriation:  None.

––––––––––––––––––––––

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not a part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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Fiscal Note:  Not requested.

Committee/Commission/Task Force Created:  No.  

Staff Summary of Public Testimony:  PRO:  The city of Stanwood is very supportive of 
this bill.  Senator Haugen was a great supporter of Stanwood and the state transportation 
system.  She also understood the importance of bringing a rail station to Stanwood.

Persons Testifying:  PRO:  Al Aldrich, City of Stanwood.

Persons Signed In To Testify But Not Testifying:  No one.  
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